# Dear 2024 Ice Show Parents,

We are very happy to begin practices for the Reflections on Ice. A lot will be happening in the coming months. Please keep the following Ice Show information for reference.

\*\*\*\*\*ICE SHOW DATES AND TIMES\*\*\*\*\*
Friday, April 26, @ 11:00 am (benefit Performance)
Friday, April 26, @ 7:30 pm
Saturday, April 27, @ 1:00 pm & 7:30 pm
Sunday, April 28, @ 2:00 pm

# Check Website often for updated show information: scsfsc.org

### **Rehearsal Attendance:**

We strongly discourage <u>ANY</u> absences during the ice show practices. As stated at sign-up, it is expected that each skater will make every effort to be present at every practice. You must contact the Ice Show Director to receive approval for an excused absence. Only <u>one</u> absence will be allowed for cast members – No Exceptions! Show practices will start at the beginning of April. There will be 5 practices per number and 1 for the entire group – Grand Finale. Dress rehearsal is <u>mandatory</u>. Practices will be after school on week days and on Saturdays, expect 3 practices per week. **The rehearsal schedule is posted on the website.** Attendance will be taken at all practices. Coaches must receive full cooperation. Disruptive or discourteous behavior may result in dismissal from the show.

We understand that scheduling can be difficult and it is not our intention to make things harder, but please understand that Reflections on Ice has always maintained a high standard of performance and all numbers have intricate choreography, no matter what level the skater.

## **Photo Day Reminders – Saturday April 6th:**

Picture Day will be here before you know it and we need your help and cooperation in making this a fun experience for everyone involved

- 1. Picture day schedule is enclosed.
- 2. **You must be** be completely dressed, with your hair and make-up done, over the boot tights and skates on approximately thirty (30) minutes before your scheduled picture time.
- THE PHOTOGRAPHER WILL NOT WAIT FOR ANY SKATER, GROUP OR SOLOIST. We must run precisely on time due to the limited time for the use of the senior center room.
- 4. Please have your paperwork for the photographer completed before you arrive, one form for each number. You will NOT be able to mix different outfits on one (1) form.
- 5. Individual photos will only be taken of skaters who order them in advance.
- 6. Parents are not allowed in the picture taking area.
- 7. Locker rooms will be available for changing. Do not bring food into the locker rooms. Please do not eat or drink in your costumes.

### **Kiwanis Benefit Show**

Please note that unless you are a volunteer working the benefit show, parents cannot be a part of the audience and watch the show. We fill the arena to capacity for this performance with our invited guests. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

#### **Backstage**

Please note that <u>no one is allowed backstage except for the authorized backstage volunteers</u>, **NO EXCEPTIONS!** We have a very secure environment for your skater who will be under adult supervision at all times. Male parents are not allowed backstage – only male skaters will be allowed. Parents will drop off their skater(s) at the check-in table at the side door of Gardens Arena one hour before each performance. Parents who are working the show will check-in at the table in the off-ice training room. Parents watching the show must enter through the main doors in the lobby. **Everyone must purchase a ticket if you are not working the show.** Skaters will stay in their dressing rooms for the duration of the show when they are not performing. Send your skater with blankets to sit on and items to keep them entertained. Dry snacks and water that will not dirty their costumes are allowed. No trips will be made to the concession stand or the telegram and flower tables during the show. Please plan ahead and buy these items before you must report to the locker room before the show.

We are committed to the mission statement of Reflections on Ice: **To provide a forum for our skaters to show their talent and progress to family, friends and community**. The SCSFSC has consistently produced one of the best shows in the country. It would simply be impossible without the outpouring of help and understanding from the parents involved. Thank you again for all of your understanding and cooperation!!

Sincerely,

Claire LaDue - Ice Show Director

Melinda Curtis and Jennifer Brown – Ice Show Co-Chairpersons